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Potlatch Library Hours 
♦Monday--------------12-5 
♦Tuesday---------------2-6 
♦Wednesday---------12-5 
♦Thursday-------------2-6 
♦Friday---------------10-2 

♦Closed on Weekends...208-875-1036   
or facebook.com/potlatchfriends 
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 Emailing the Newsletter 
 This newsletter is available by email to 
any interested parties.  Do you have family 
or friends that live out of the area, but they 
want to stay connected to the area events?   
 Let them know.  Just send us an email 
at potlatchcia@potlatch.com so they may to 
receive it. 

 
Live Music Provided by  
the Old Time Fiddlers! 

Princeton Ladies Community Club 
Annual Spring Dinner 
Saturday, April 13, 2024 

Roast Pork Dinner 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. 
Dine-In or Take-out  

Advance tickets available for purchase at 
Fugly’s Porch, PS Espresso and Tammy’s Hair 

also at the door on the day 
Adults $15.00,  

children 6-12 $7.00,  
under 6 free 

Dinner at Palouse River Community Center, 
Princeton, ID 

Followed by 

 
Auction and Quilt Raffle starting at 6:30 p.m. 

Quilt tickets $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00 
(Queen size - need not be present to win) 

Harvard Ladies Rural 
Scholarship Fund Raiser 

Rummage & Bake Sale 
Freshly Baked Maple Bars, Sliders,  

and a variety of  delicious treats 
Friday & Saturday 

April 19 & 20 
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Saturday Noon-1:00 p.m. - $2 bag 
Harvard Hall, Harvard ID 

To donate gently used items to our Rural 
Scholarship Fundraiser, please  

contact Pat at 208-875-0922 



 

 

Potlatch Food Pantry Has New Hours 
 Potlatch Food Pantry is open April 11 and 25 from 10:00 
a.m. to noon and 5:00 to 7:00 p.m., winter hours.  The Idaho 
Food Bank truck comes April 25 to the Grace Community 
Church.   
 You are so nice to remember us with fresh eggs and 
sacks of food. Those who bring or send us money know it 
helps others. 
 We can be reached at P.O. Box 453 Potlatch, Idaho 83855.  
Call: 208-875-0735 
or City Hall in a 
food emergency.   
 If you would 
like to volunteer, 
come in and give 
back!  Thank you! 
 

FM AUTO  
Sales & Service 

105 8th Street   
Potlatch, ID  83855   

208-875-1799 
 

“Have your vehicle serviced or 
brakes inspected while you 
wait in our family friendly 

waiting area.” 

ACCEPTED 
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Custom Cabinetry and Furniture 
Tom Carpenter 

Owner, Cabinetmaker 
208-875-0075 

Website: www.cabinetsnmore.net 
Email: tcarpenter1140@gmail.com 
Licensed & insured in Idaho & Washington 

Prue French turns 86 on March 29, 2024. 
 Prue and Garry French ran the Potlatch Drug Store for 30 years 
(from 1966 - 1996).  Prue was President of the Jr. Miss Pageant for 
several years throughout the 1970s & 80's, and was a Camp Fire Girl 
Leader for many years.  She was champion of the Womens Bowling 
League at the Bowlerama in Moscow. 
 She worked at Rosauers, Gritman 
Hospital, and WSU as a cook.  Later, she 
attended the University of Idaho and 
completed her teaching degree.  
 Todd, her son, remembers: When I think 
back, as a little boy, mom had me with her 
during the Jr. Miss Pageants, I remember 
Kellie Glaze (Keck) , Dianne Vowels, Kelly 
Rohn, Sharon Largent, and Linda Farley.  
She was a Camp Fire Girl Leader with girls 
like Sally Vowels, Rochelle Pettibone, 
Marley Griswold, Bonnie Bunney, Cathy Cook, and so many more 
girls.  Mom even received a phone call from Terri Cook, who now 
lives in North Carolina, thanking Mom for putting on an "Animal 
Show" in our side yard, and mom gave away prizes to everyone who 
participated.  She was in the Ladies Bowling League at the 
Bowlerama, and was Higher Scorer and in the Paper a lot.  She played 
"Ladies Bridge" with Janie Nirk, Boo Brabb, Janet Rohn, Eileen Ball, 
and Carol Haddock to name a few.  She is one of the last of the "Old 
Guard" of Potlatch women. 
 If you happen to have the time, please send Prue a card. This 
will let her know that people remember her and think about her. 

Prue French     After the middle of April 
1140 Evergreen Rd   Candace Jones 

  Desmet, Idaho 83824  86w 142n 
          Rupert, ID 83350  



 

 

Tank Pumping – Septic Systems Installed  
Excavation & Gravel Hauling  
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Fit and Fall Proof ™  
 Spring is here! Come spring into action with 
us at Fit and Fall Proof!  We’re here to help you 
improve your strength, balance, and endurance.  
We use bands, weights, balls, and more. 
 Need to tone up for summer activities?  Or 
just need some encouragement?  Come enjoy the 
camaraderie!  Join us at the Palouse River 
Community Center on Tuesday and Friday 
mornings from 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. 

BASE ROCK 
CLEAN RIP RAP 

PALOUSE TOPSOIL 
DECORATIVE BOULDERS 
CALL JIM:  208-596-2170  

 

FOR SALE 
MY LIFE, AMERICAN GIRL,  

JOURNEY GIRLS, CURLY TOPS 
Dolls, doll clothes & accessories 
208 596 8459 – leave a message 
email- mertmount@gmail.com 

SEE YOU AT THE SPRING CRAFT FAIRS 
Palouse, WA, April 20, 9am to 3pm 

AND 
Princeton, ID, April 27, 9am to 3pm 
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F.M.B.E. 4H 
 Our monthly meeting was on March 13th.  Kennli started the pledge of 
allegiance and Colton started the 4-H pledge.  We had lots of members bring in 
cans of food to be given to our food bank, which turned out great.  Thanks for 
helping out, everyone!  We also reminded members of the $5 dues that are 
payable to our treasurer, Ellie.   
 We had a couple of 4-H members do their demonstrations and they did an 
amazing job.  Demonstrations are now being assigned for the rest of the year. 
April demos will be: Charlotte, Presley, Fritz, Daycee, Ava, and anyone else who 
wants to get it done.  We had a few new members stand and introduce themselves.  
We welcomed Timberlee, Rylie-Jane, Bryder, and Braylee.  New members can do 
their demos in August unless they want to do it earlier. 
 Our next meeting will be scheduled on April, 10th 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at PRCC.  
We were reminded that our Highway Cleanup community service project will be 
on April 27 at 8:00 a.m.  Edie reminded members there are stocker-feeder and 
archery projects they could take this year.  Joe Stanley led an Electronic 
Dissection clinic on Sunday, March 17th at the fairgrounds, where you can tear 
apart old computers, TVs, stereos, and more, and Joe would explain what is inside 
and how they run.  We will be able to hear all about it at the next meeting.  Adults 
are needed to help on the LMAS committee.  There’s information in the latest 
county newsletter if you would like to help put on the Livestock Sale at the Fair.  
 Are you interested in going to 4-H camp this year? Teen camp, STAC, is June 
24-27.  Youth camp for 8 yrs-7th graders will be July 12-15 at Camp Sanders.  
Edie also mentioned a couple of things to do outside 4-H.  If there are members 
and parents interested in Hunter Education, check out the Idaho Fish and Game, 
Clearwater Region website to find information on the local events at Troy and 
Deary.  Also, are your kids interested in being a veterinarian?  Check out the 
WSU Vet Hospital open house and teddy bear clinic on April 6.   

 Hopefully, everyone who needed to have completed their 4-H 
memberships on http://4h.zsuite.org/events/.  Jessie VanBuren, 
County 4-H Educator, was at our meeting helping enroll members.  
Hope everyone enjoys this beautiful spring weather.   

 Gabriella Scalzo 
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THE GAMEBIRD FOUNDATION NEWS 
Happy Easter to our neighbors and friends!  Let’s say goodbye 
to Winter’s cold days and hello to the bright and beautiful days 
of Spring!  

We want to send a warm “Thank You” to everyone that gave 
much of their time, donations, and support in making last 
month’s Annual Banquet a huge success.  The Gamebird 
Foundation is here because of the generosity and involvement 
of our members and volunteers. 

Want to Raise Gamebirds this year? 

The bird supply is limited this year, so don’t miss out!  If 
you’ve always wanted to raise some gamebirds, then contact 
Ed Simpson (360-708-8628) asap for any questions you may 
have.  We are in the process of making the 2024 gamebird 
raising list and want to make sure you’re on there.  The 
Gamebird Foundation offers many tools for those wanting to 
raise birds such as: support through resources, shelter, feed, 
birds and more.  

The Gamebird Foundation is a 501c3 Non-Profit Corporation 
which means you can claim your donation as a tax deduction. 
Becoming a member of TGBF is only $25/year for the entire 
family and has such positive value for our community. To 
learn more about us visit us at thegamebirdfoundation.org or 
come join us at our next meeting at the Farm Bureau building 
(220 Farm Rd in Moscow) on April 11th, 6pm. See you all 
there! 

 
Claudia Dalby 

Executive Director, TGBF 
cddalby1@gmail.com 



 

 

OUR SCHOOLS 
 I want to begin this month’s article by congratulating our Logger Boys Basketball team on their 3rd place finish 
at the State Basketball tournament.  I also want to give a shout out to coaches Ryan Ball and Cole Thompson, as 
well as volunteers Ron Lovell and Devin Richards for their work with our athletes this season.  Thanks, to each of 
YOU for the support you gave our coaches, our athletes, our cheerleaders, and our band members.  I know each of 
you were with them on the court, whether that was in person at Vallivue High School, or at a watch party here in 
town.  Donations from some patrons allowed our team to travel on a charter bus and allowed our cheerleaders and 
the band to attend and rally the crowd. 
 Superintendent question of the month:  What is the deal with buses that are parked behind the Ag Shop?  
All buses purchased by the district are placed on a state depreciation schedule for 12 years.  The state reimburses 
the district for an estimated 80% of the cost of a bus over that time.  The monies received from the depreciation can 
only be used to purchase new buses.   We do try trading buses in when we purchase a new bus; however, many 
times the trade in amount is less than what we would receive from the state in depreciation. Those buses parked 
behind Ag Shop are still getting depreciation money and/or they are used for parts to repair the other buses in our 
fleet.  We do surplus buses when they no longer serve a useful purpose. 
 At our March Board meeting, a resolution was passed for the district to run a 1.7 million dollar supplemental 
levy.  You will have the opportunity to vote on this levy May 21st.  The estimated annual cost of the proposed levy 
is a tax of $355.17 per $100,000 of assessed value, per year, based on current conditions.  The proposed levy will 
be assessed over one (1) year. 
 What is the purpose of a supplemental levy?  It is to make up the difference between what we receive in State 
and Federal funding and what it costs to keep programs intact. The last few years, the district has tried to lower the 
amount of our levy because we had ESSER (aka Covid) funding that we used to backfill operating costs such as 
maintenance of buildings and updating resources.  Programs such as Family and Consumer Science, Agriculture/
FFA, Business, Music, Art/STEAM, and Extra-Curricular activities are all supported by our supplemental levy.  In 
addition, support staff who assist in special education, small reading groups, recess and lunch supervision, grounds, 
maintenance, and technology are also funded with our supplemental levy. 
 What about monies we received from the Idaho Career Ready Students grant?  Again, we are very fortunate to 
have been an early recipient of these funds and were awarded $989,198.  These funds cannot be used for staffing.  
They are only to be used to update equipment and expand the facility to prepare to add a Natural Resources/
Forestry pathway program for our students.  
 So far, purchases include 5 Synchrowave Miller Welders that will be used primarily for Stick and TIG welding 
and 5 Millermatic Miller Welders that will be used primarily for MIG welding.  In addition, an Ellis bandsaw and 
drill press have arrived.  There are plans to expand the welding booth set up to allow for an increased number of 
students to weld at once.   
 Students have been using a new Ironworker that was purchased to cut and bend metal. This piece of equipment 
will soon be set to start punching holes in metal as well. Students have expressed their excitement at the ease of 
which the Ironworker cuts metal and are anxious to begin using other new equipment.  Potlatch’s Ag Instructor, 
Mrs. Hille, says the new equipment allows students more time to focus on developing their welding skills rather 
than waiting in line to cut metal. 
 Potlatch School District is thankful for the many new opportunities available to our students because of these 
funds.  We are thankful for our partners in the Technical Advisory Council, the Potlatch FFA Alumni Association, 
and the University of Idaho for working with us to make this dream a reality! 
We want this program to continue to develop and is another reason our supplemental levy is so critical. 
 The April Coffee with the Superintendent is scheduled for April 3 at 10:30pm.  Ryan Beckner will be joining 
me at Tamarack Cafe.  We would love to visit with you there.  I appreciate the conversations we have had since we 
began these monthly meetings.  

 Janet Avery, Superintendent 
Potlatch School District #285 

(208) 875-0327 x1101 
janet.avery@psd285.org 

“Small Town - Big Hearts - Bright Futures” 
#PSD285 Go Loggers! 
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Area Churches  (listed alphabetically) 
Bible Believers Church of the Palouse 
Viola Community Center –Sundays 10:45 a.m. 
www.bbcpalouse.com 
 

Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints 
4 Cedar Street, Potlatch, ID 83855  509-397-2116 
Sunday number 208-875-0009 
Worship 10:00 a.m. Sundays  
 

Elmore United Methodist 
Pastor Daniel Willms  208-691-0884  
6147 Highway 95 N, Potlatch, ID 83855 
Sunday School: 9:30 a.m. Worship 10:45 a.m. 
 
 

Faith  Church  
Pastor Lee Nicholson-208-596-0462 
-401 3rd Street, PO Box 208, Onaway, ID 83855  
Women’s Bible Study, 6:30 p.m. at Nicholson’s on Wednesday 
Men’s Bible Study, 6:30 p.m. at Faith Church on Wednesday 
Sunday: 9:30 - Kids, Teen & Adult classes -10:30 - Worship 
website: https://faithchurchonaway.org 
 
 

Family Bible Fellowship 
Nathan Glassman 208 596 9080  
Palouse River Community Center 
Princeton, ID 83857  
 

Freeze Community Church 
617 W. Freeze Rd., Potlatch, ID 83857 
Worship service 11:00 a.m. Sundays 
208-669-0806, 208-875-1272,  208-669-0069 
 

Grace Community Church 
208-875-0015  
305 4th Street, Potlatch, ID 83855  
9:00 a.m. Sunday school starts. 
10:00 a.m. worship 
 

Princeton Church of the Nazarene 
Pastor Robert Lambert - 208-596-3780  
1008 Gold Hill Rd., Princeton, ID 83857   
Sunday School classes for everyone: 9:30 a.m. 
Worship 10:45 a.m. 
 

St. Mary's Catholic Church 
208-882-4613  
725 Spruce Street, Potlatch, ID 83857 
Mass: Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
 

Wild Rose Mennonite Congregation 
Verle Koehn - 208-875-1480  
1350 Chaney Road, Viola, ID 83872 

Potlatch Senior Citizens Center Meal Site 
 Family and friends, we would love to have you join us.  You do not 
need to be a "senior" to come and enjoy the meals at the Senior Citizens 
Center, 645 Pine Street, Potlatch.  Meals are served Mondays and Fridays 
at 12:00 noon. 
 Lunch is served cafeteria style with the suggested donation of $4.00. 
Menus are listed below or call 208-875-1071 on meal days to find out what 
is being served. 

Inside Dining is OPEN  
or call by 10:00 a.m. for delivery or pickup options.   

DELIVERY AND PICKUP AVAILABLE MUST CALL AHEAD 
 

 

Potlatch Senior Nutrition Program 
Now open on Mondays & Fridays only 

Princeton Nazarene Church  
Come help us partner with God to reach our community 

with the love of Jesus Christ! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday School 9:30 a.m. 
Meet & Greet 10:30 a.m. 

Worship 10:45 a.m.  
(Nursery available) 

 

Wednesday worship team practice  
and corporate prayer 6:30 p.m. 

 

208-596-3780 Pastor Bob Lambert 
208-596-3072 Lisa Lambert 

Princetonidahonaz.com  
Check our Facebook page for updates and events.  

Grace Community Church 
 Grace Community Church Sunday School  

starts at 9:00 a.m.  
Services at the church and via live streaming on their 

Facebook page  
“Grace Community Church Potlatch Idaho”  

at 10:00 a.m. and with video anytime after that.  
Check their Facebook page for links and updates. 
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Elmore Church Pastor Daniel Willms 
For pastoral visitation, prayer or counsel: 208-691-0884 voice, call 
or text, Email: elmorepastor@outlook.com; 
YouTube:@danielwillms8315, Facebook: facebook.com/
danieljwillms/ 

4/1  Ham and scallop potatoes 
4/5  Beef Stroganoff 
4/8  Chinese chicken and snow peas 
4/12  Clam Linguini 
4/15  Pork Tenderloin to rosemary 
red wine sauce 

4/19  Chicken Quesadilla 
4/22  Turkey gumbo 
4/26  Fish and Chips 
4/29  Shredded beef burrito 
Meals include Fresh salads, Fresh 
fruit and desserts 



 

 

 Play Bingo on Monday 
nights starting at 6:30 p.m. 

PR Community Center  

 

AA meetings at Noon in the  
 Latah Recovery Center, 531 S. Main, 

Suite #B, Moscow, 208-883-1045  

Food Addicts  
 in Recovery Anonymous  

Thursday 6:30-8:00 p.m. at First United 
Methodist Church, 322 E. 3rd Street, 

Room 112, Moscow, ID ,   
Contact:  Karen 509-263-5173.  

Palouse River Community 
Center Rental Questions  

Call/Text  
Tia McKinney  
208-301-4269 

See PRCC Facebook page  

C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S  

Page 14 C.I .A.  NEWSLETTER 

Pinochle games at the  PR 
Community Center 7:00 p.m. 

Thursday nights. 

Potlatch AA Meetings at  
St. Mary's Catholic Church,  

725 Spruce Street, Potlatch, Idaho 
on Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.   

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The City is Now Hiring For 
Summer Employment! 

POSITIONS AVAILABLE: 
Lifeguards 

Mowing & Maintenance  
Pick your application up at City Hall 

or find it on our website. 
cityofpotlatch.org 

MUST BE 16 YEARS OLD 

Yoga Class every Monday, Potlatch Library, 10:00 a.m., w/Stephanie Frost  

City of Potlatch - 195 6th Street – Potlatch, ID 83855 – (208) 875-0708 – 
FAX (208) 875-0130 – cityhall@cityofpotlatch.org 

 

Mar 30...Game Bird Foundation Banquet 
Mar 31…Happy Easter! He Is Risen! 
Apr 1…..Secret Garden Auditions at Potlatch Elementary School, see page 9 
Apr 1…..Homesteading 4 Health at Viola Community Center, 6:00 p.m. 
Apr 2......VFW  Post 10300/American Legion meeting at 7:00 p.m. Log Cabin., Potlatch 
Apr 2......Princeton Hampton Sewer Regular Meeting at Princeton Ladies Clubhouse at 7:00 p.m 
Apr 3..…Regular Lion’s Club meeting at 735 Pine St, Potlatch, 7:00 p.m. 
Apr 3.….Palouse River Community Center meeting in Princeton at 7:00 p.m. 
Apr 4…..Princeton Community Ladies Club will meet at 1:30 p.m. at their Clubhouse. 
Apr 4…..Coffee & Conversation at Viola Community Center, 6:00-10:00 a.m. 
Apr 7…..Cayuse Kids monthly meeting at the CK grounds in Princeton starting at 9:00 a.m. 
Apr 8..…Potlatch City Council meets at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. 
Apr 8......Mountain Home Grange monthly meeting , 6:30 p.m.  
Apr 10....F.M.B.E. 4H club meeting, Palouse River Community Center, Princeton  
Apr 10....VCC Community Center & Board Meeting at Viola Community Center, 6:30 p.m.  
Apr 10....Harvard Ladies Aid meets at the Harvard Hall 
Apr 10.....Potlatch School Board of Trustees meeting, Potlatch Jr./Sr. High School,       
    130 6th St, Open to the public, starts at 7:00 p.m. 
Apr 11…Gamebird Foundation meets at Farm Bureau Board Room, 6:00 p.m., page 11 
Apr 11…Potlatch Food Pantry, 10:00 a.m.– Noon, 5:00-7:00 p.m., page 2  NOTE NEW HOURS 
Apr 11…Coffee & Conversation at Viola Community Center, 6:00-10:00 a.m.   
Apr 13....Princeton Ladies Community Club Dinner, page 1 
Apr 18…Coffee & Conversation at Viola Community Center, 6:00-10:00 a.m. 
Apr 18…Potlatch Recreation District meeting at 7:00 p.m. meets at City Hall , call 208-875-0735  
Apr 19, 20...Harvard Ladies Rural Scholarship Rummage & Bake Sale, 9 am to 1 pm, Harvard Hall, page 1 
Apr 22…Potlatch City Council meets at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. 
Apr 25…Potlatch Food Pantry, 10:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon, 5:00-7:00 p.m., page 2 NOTE NEW HOURS 
Apr 25…Idaho Food Truck, Grace Community Church, page 2 
Apr 25…Coffee & Conversation at Viola Community Center, 6:00-10:00 a.m. 
Apr 27…Viola Quilt Club Lasagna dinner at the Viola Community Center, 5:00-7:00 p.m. 
Apr 27...Spring Craft Sale at the Palouse River Community Center, see below 


